
China to improve geological disaster
prevention in Xinjiang

China will invest 50 million yuan (7.3 million U.S. dollars) over the next
three years to improve geological disaster prevention in Xinjiang Uygur
Autonomous Region.

This year, the region, in northwest China, will be the subject of a
comprehensive geological survey in five counties including Yecheng, Uqar and
Shache in its south and west, said Wei Wenhui, head of the regional
geological environment monitoring institute.

Geological disaster prevention networks will be built in the five counties to
avoid casualties and property losses, said Wei.

About 60 percent of the region’s total land is prone to disasters. Last year,
the region suffered 65 geological disasters, causing direct economic losses
of 290 million yuan.

On July 6, 2016, a landslide in a village in Yecheng killed 35 people. The
residents have since been relocated.

Problems in eastern Europe

One of the most disappointing things about the high strategy of the EU has
been its approach to Eastern Europe. Today there remain substantial problems
on the eastern frontier of the Union.

In Turkey the President is seeking referendum endorsement for more
centralised power. The President wants more control over the appointment of
Judges, the ending of the office of Prime Minister and general rights to run
the country as he sees fit. The EU clashed with the President over the recent
coup attempt and they have been critical of his record on human rights. It
looks as if after years of offering Turkey the prospect of membership of the
EU, Germany and the others are cooling on the idea. Last year’s promise of
accelerated progress in achieving Turkish accession has been replaced by a
distinct distancing. Instead of it being possible to get over the obstacles,
EU sources seem more inclined now to play up the difficulties in the way of
membership.

On the one hand Mrs Merkel and some of the other leaders seeking re election
at home may find it convenient to distance  themselves from their previous
decision to speed up Turkish membership. On the other hand they face a big
problem anyway, thanks to the EU/Turkey Association Agreement. This creates
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freer movement of people from Turkey into the Schengen area of the EU. The
Turks are becoming unhappy about the lack of EU support for them in their
task as acting host to more than 3 million refugees from the Middle East.
Were they to encourage many of those people to head westwards into the EU Mrs
Merkel would have a major problem on her hands.

In Serbia the EU has also been negotiating possible membership. Last week
Serbia was to initiate a new train service into Kosovo, which had emerged
from the various talks with the EU over how there could be some rapprochement
between Serbia and Kosovo after their separation in 2008. The decision of the
Serbian authorities to implement this idea with a train that had painted
prominently down its sides the message ” Kosovo belongs to Serbia”  led to a
furious exchange with Kosovo. Serbia had to  accept  the train would not be
allowed over the frontier. Clinton and Blair are remembered fondly in Kosovo
for assistance in their struggle with Serbia. What is the EU going to do
about the tensions that have flared again between these two?

We have often discussed the EU’s approach to Ukraine and their role in the
run up to the illegal annexation of Crimea by a Russia which both saw an
opportunity and felt a threat to its naval presence in Crimea. There are no
signs of any resolution of this dispute either.

The EU has to be careful not to overstretch. Its long and weak eastern
frontier is the source of instability, at a time when the western countries
are wanting to turn their backs on migrant flows and the problems of the
Middle East for electoral reasons.

UN agencies express hope US will
continue long tradition of protecting
those fleeing conflict, persecution

28 January 2017 – The United Nations agencies dealing with global refugee and
migration issues today expressed the hope that the United States will
continue its strong leadership role and long tradition of protecting those
who are fleeing conflict and persecution.

&#8220The needs of refugees and migrants worldwide have never been greater,
and the US resettlement programme is one of the most important in the
world,&#8221 says a joint statement from the Office of the UN High
Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR) and the International Organization for
Migration (IOM).

The agencies note that the longstanding US policy of welcoming refugees has
created a ‘win-win’ situation: it has saved the lives of some of the most
vulnerable people in the world who have in turn enriched and strengthened
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their new societies.

&#8220The contribution of refugees and migrants to their new homes worldwide
has been overwhelmingly positive,&#8221 they add.

The statement from the agencies follows incoming President Donald Trump’s
signing Friday of an Executive Order that, among things, reportedly suspends
the US refugee programme for 120 days and, according to the media, bars entry
of refugees from some countries, including Syria, until further notice.

&#8220Resettlement places provided by every country are vital. The UN refugee
agency [and] the International Organization for Migration hope that the US
will continue its strong leadership role and long tradition of protecting
those who are fleeing conflict and persecution,&#8221 the agencies state,
adding that they remain committed to working with the US Administration
towards the goal we share to ensure safe and secure resettlement and
immigration programmes.

UNHCR and the IOM go on to express the strong belief that refugees should
receive equal treatment for protection and assistance, and opportunities for
resettlement, regardless of their religion, nationality or race.

&#8220We will continue to engage actively and constructively with the US
Government, as we have done for decades, to protect those who need it most,
and to offer our support on asylum and migration matters,&#8221 the statement
concludes.

Beijingers buy less fireworks over
pollution concerns

Beijingers set off less fireworks this year over pollution concerns as they
celebrate Spring Festival, the most important festival in the Chinese
calendar.

The Chinese Lunar New Year, which this year is the Year of the Rooster, fell
on Saturday.

As of Friday, the eve of the Lunar New Year, sales of firecrackers and
fireworks had decreased 4.9 percent year-on-year, the sixth consecutive year
of decline, according to the fireworks office of the municipal government
early Saturday.

The city reported 25 fires caused by fireworks on Friday, one less than last
year.

Beijing has ordered the suspension of fireworks sale in case of serious air
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pollution alerts.

Compared with the daytime blue sky on Friday, Beijing’s air turned noticeably
hazy at night due to fireworks displays as locals welcomed the new year.

Due to fireworks and the lack of wind, the city’s density of PM2.5, airborne
particles smaller than 2.5 microns in diameter, hit a peak of 647 micrograms
per cubic meter at 2 a.m. Saturday, down 7.6 percent from the same time of
the last lunar new year, according to the Beijing Municipal Environmental
Monitoring Center.

“Setting off fireworks and firecrackers surely adds to pollution and creates
noises,” said a college student surnamed Yu in Beijing’s Chaoyang district.
His stance is shared by the majority of citizens.

A recent poll on 1,000 residents in the capital showed 83 percent of
interviewees said they would not set off fireworks during Spring Festival.
This was 6.4 percentage points higher than last year.

Setting off fireworks and firecrackers during the Lunar New Year is a Chinese
tradition, however, sales of fireworks have dropped in recent years in cities
amid pollution concerns and government restrictions.

Nationwide, 444 cities have banned fireworks and 764 other cities impose
restrictions on setting off fireworks, according to the Ministry of Public
Security.
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Guidance for employers published

From 6 April 2017 employers in Great Britain with more than 250 staff will be
required by law to publish the following four types of figures annually on
their own website and on a government website:

Gender pay gap (mean and median averages)
Gender bonus gap (mean and median averages)
Proportion of men and women receiving bonuses
Proportion of men and women in each quartile of the organisation’s pay
structure
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To help employers, the Government Equalities Office and Acas have produced
guidance on managing gender pay reporting in the private and voluntary
sectors.

http://www.acas.org.uk/index.aspx?articleid=5768
http://www.acas.org.uk/index.aspx?articleid=5768

